
 

 

ODEM HIGH SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

  

From The Office Of The Principal 
 
1st Six Weeks 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

 Odem High School kicks off the 2021-2022 school year with a few new teachers and 
staff members to the campus. Although the campus retained the majority of our employees, we 
were excited to welcome four new staff members to OHS. The new staff members were wel-
comed to OEISD during our annual district convocation. The new teachers, coaches, and staff 
members include, Esmeralda Almaguer, Adrian Pena, Bianca Romero, and Melody Martinez.  

 Esmeralda Almaguer previously taught Spanish at Calallen High School for 6 years and a 
total of 10 years in Education. This year she will be teaching Spanish 1 and 2 at OHS, and she 
will also teach Spanish 1 for Odem Junior High students. Prior to teaching she obtained a bache-
lor’s degree from Texas A&M University in Kingsville. Furthermore, Mrs. Almaguer joins the 
Odem Owl family with her husband, Omar Almaguer. Mr. Almaguer is in his third year at OHS 
and teaches Principles of Construction, Introduction to Welding, and Construction Technology.   

Adrian Pena is a first-year teacher at Odem High School. Coach Pena is an inclusion 
teacher in the special education department. Coach Pena is originally from Banquete and graduat-
ed from Banquete High School in 2016. After high school he attended the University of Texas – 
Rio Grande Valley. He obtained a Bachelor’s in Business and played baseball for the Vaqueros. 
Currently, he is continuing his education as he pursues a Master’s in Health Care Administration 
from UTRGV. Coach Pena is also an assistant football and baseball coach for the Owls.    

Bianca Romero is a first-year special education paraprofessional for OHS. Ms. Romero is 
a graduate of Odem High School. As a student at OHS she played all sports and excelled in Vol-
leyball and Basketball for the Lady Owls. Ms. Romero was an active student-athlete who was 
involved in many clubs and organizations. Ms. Romero recently earned an Associate’s degree in 
Early Childhood Education and is currently pursing a Bachelor’s in Interdisciplinary Studies 
through Texas A&M-Corpus Christi. Ms. Romero intends to pursue a career in education.  

Finally, the campus was fortunate to find a talented replacement for the secretary position 
in Melody Martinez. Mrs. Martinez is a graduated of Mathis High School where she played all 
sports, her favorite being basketball, was an active FFA member, NHS president, and Student 
Council member. After high school Mrs. Martinez had a successful 10-year career as a Risk Man-
agement Assistant with Navy-Army Credit Union. Mrs. Martinez joined our staff on registration 
day and has been welcoming students, parents, and visitors to the campus ever since.   

The first six weeks flew by with football undefeated and volleyball contending for a 
playoff spot. However, October is full of events such as Homecoming, college visits, and march-
ing contests in a state year for band. Thanks for all you do and Go Owls!  

• 9/27– No School– Teach-
er Work Day 

• 9/29-30– Senior Pictures 

• 10/6– TAMUK– College 
Visit 

• 10/13– PSAT 

• 10/14– Burning of the O 

• 10/15– Homecoming 

• 10/20– ASVAB testing 

• 10/23– ACT @ OHS 

• 10/25-29– Red Ribbon 
Week 

• 11/5– End of 2nd Six 
weeks 

• 11/6– Fall Festival 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


